
 

 

Active Travel 
Eastern Division 

 

 
Dear Mr Walsh, 
 
ISLAND STREET ACTIVE TRAVEL & TRAFFIC CALMING SCHEME 
 
The Department is undertaking the legislative process for the installation of new 
cycling and traffic calming measures on Island Street, Belfast. This also includes 
sections of Ballymacarrett Road, Belfast and Dee Street, Belfast. The scheme is 
identified as Scheme No10 within the short-term Belfast Cycling Network Delivery 
Plan.  
 
This scheme will include the installation of the following measures as listed below. 
 

 New Two-Way Cycle Lane on Ballymacarrett Road & Island Street. 
 New Shared Footway on Dee Street & Island Street. 
 New Disabled Parking Places on Ballymacarrett Road. 
 Relocation of Toucan Crossing on Dee Street. 
 Prohibition of Waiting - At Any Time – ‘Loading / Unloading Not Permitted’ 

on Ballymacarrett Road & Island Street. (Northern Sides). 
 Prohibition of Waiting - At Any Time – ‘Loading / Unloading Permitted’ on 

Ballymacarrett Road & Island Street. (Southern Sides). 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Mr John Walsh 
Chief Executive 
Belfast City Council 
Belfast City Hall 
BELFAST 
BT1 5GS 
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• 1 x flat top road hump, 12.5m long, kerb to kerb width, 80mm high. 
• 1 x flat top road hump, 31m long, kerb to kerb width, 80mm high. 
• 6 x flat top road humps tapered, 4.1m long, kerb to kerb width, 80mm high. 
 
All road humps will be constructed in accordance with ‘The Road Humps 
Regulations (Northern Ireland) 1999’.  All road markings and signage will be in 
accordance with the ‘Traffic Signs Regulations (Northern Ireland) 1997’. 
 
All of the above as indicated in drawing number ‘401739-AMEY-HGN-DR-CH-
0101’. This has been included for your consideration. 
 
If you, have any comments on our proposals please forward them to me at 
niamhsemple@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk.  
 
I trust that you will find this information helpful. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Niamh Semple 
 
Active Travel Eastern 
DfI Roads  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


